Garnock Valley, North Coast and Cumbrae Committee
27 October 1999

Kilbirnie, 27 October 1999 - At a Meeting of the Garnock Valley, North Coast and
Cumbrae Committee of North Ayrshire Council at 10.00 a.m.

Present
Gordon Clarkson, John Bell, Alan Hill, Elisabethe Marshall, Elizabeth McLardy,
Robert Rae, John Reid, Robert Reilly and Richard Wilkinson.

In Attendance

A Pettigrew, Area Officer (Community Education) (Educational Services); A
Osborne, Corporate Policy Officer; S Bale, Administration Officer; and C Graham,
Assistant Administration Officer (Chief Executive’s).

Also In Attendance
Community Firefighter T Barr, Strathclyde Fire Brigade; and Inspector A Neilson,
Strathclyde Police.

Chair
Mr Clarkson in the Chair.

Apologies for Absence
James Jennings.

1. Minutes Confirmed

The minutes of the Meeting of the Committee held on 15 September 1999, copies of which
had previously been circulated, were confirmed.

2. Community Safety

(a) Strathclyde Fire Brigade

Submitted report by Strathclyde Fire Brigade on Fire Incidents in the Garnock Valley, North
Coast and Cumbrae areas in the period 1 July to 31 August 1999.

Noted.

(b)  Strathclyde Police

Submitted report by Strathclyde Police on crime trends within the Garnock Valley, North
Coast and Cumbrae areas.

Noted.

3. Community Development Grants Scheme

(&) Analysis of Grants

Submitted report by the Chief Executive on the Community Development Grants (i) paid to
27 September 1999, including details of the balance of funding remaining; and (ii) payable from 1
April 2000.
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Noted.

(b) Requests for Financial Assistance

Submitted report by the Corporate Director (Educational Services) on requests for financial
assistance from the Community Development Grants Scheme.

The Committee agreed to make the following awards:-

Organisation Award
£

Garnock Valley Heritage Society 738

Barrmill Community Association 250

(c) Millennium Grants

At its meeting on 15 September 1999 the Committee agreed to award from the Community
Development Grants budget the sum of £500 to the Dalry Millennium Group in respect of
Millennium events, to be paid in financial year 2000/2001.

In view of the increased balance available to the Committee as a result of a previous grant
being returned, it was agreed to make the grant to the Dalry Millennium Group from the current
financial year’s budget.

4. Millport: Common Good Fund

(a) Analysis of Grants
Submitted report by the Chief Executive on grants paid from the Millport Common Good
Fund, including details of the balance of funding remaining.

Noted.

(b) Application for Financial Assistance
Submitted report by the Chief Executive on an application from the Millport Millennium
Group for funding from the Millport Common Good Fund.

The Committee agreed to award £300 to the Millport Millennium Group.

5. Community Consultation
Submitted report by the Chief Executive on proposals to implement the Committee’s remit in
relation to community leadership and consultation.

After a lengthy discussion, the Committee (a) agreed that the remit of the Committee be
considered at its next meeting; and (b) approved the proposals for developing the remit in relation
to community leadership and consultation with the exception of the proposal relating to Open
Forums.

The meeting ended at 11.00 a.m.
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